Odem-Edroy Independent School District

Dear Odem-Edroy I.S.D. Parent:

We welcome each of you to the 2017-2018 school year. We look forward to seeing your children in our cafeterias and to provide them nutritious meals and food choices. We welcome all parents to join their children for meals and prior to joining your child, stop by the campus office and obtain a *guest badge*. We so appreciate your cooperation and hope to see you soon in our cafeterias!

Next, our district participates in the School Breakfast Program and the National School Lunch Program and offers students nutritionally balanced meals daily. Free and reduced-price meals are available based on financial need. Information about a student's participation is confidential. Applications are available at registration or you may see your campus principal; or cafeteria staff to apply. Please don't hesitate to ask questions regarding this confidential form and process.

The district follows the federal and state guidelines regarding foods of minimal nutritional value being served or sold on school premises during the school day.

Cafeterias are provided for use by all students on each campus. Pleasant dining rules are to be observed in accordance with campus guidelines and directives. Outside food and beverage will be allowed in designated areas. Each student is expected to clean up after oneself by disposing of trash in trash receptacles.

The district food service provides nutritious breakfast and lunches at the following prices:

Breakfast	1.45	All Campuses Adult Breakfast 2.50
Reduced .30		
Lunch	2.50	Elementary
	2.50	Jr. High & High School
Reduced .40		
Adults	4.00	

The cafeteria will allow a maximum of three charges. An alternate meal will be offered to students after the maximum number of charges are accumulated. The cafeteria staff makes every effort to notify parents to send money to school for meals, but it remains the responsibility of parents to send money to school for meals.

Checks are accepted for meal purchases only in the cafeteria. A parent may pay for any time period necessary from one day to a full year. It is acceptable to write one check for several children, provided the students' names and grades are clearly marked on the check or an accompanying note, to assist the cafeteria staff in crediting the proper accounts. If you have any questions, please call the cafeteria at (36l) 368-8121, Ext. 264.

Thank you,

Dr. Lisa A. Gonzales, Superintendent

June 22, 2017

Non-discrimination Statement: This explains what to do if you believe you have been treated unfairly. The U.S. Department of Agriculture prohibits discrimination against its customers, employees, and applicants for employment on the bases of race, color, national origin, age, disability, sex, gender identity, religion, reprisal, and where applicable, political beliefs, marital status, familial or parental status, sexual orientation, or all or part of an individual's income is derived from any public assistance program, or protected genetic information in employment or in any program or activity conducted or funded by the Department. (Not all prohibited bases will apply to all programs and/or employment activities.) If you wish to file a Civil Rights program complaint of discrimination, complete the <u>USDA Program Discrimination Complaint Form</u>, found online at http://www.ascr.usda.gov/complaint-filing-cust.html, or at any USDA office, or call (866) 632-9992 to request the form. You may also write a letter containing all of the information requested in the form. Send your completed complaint form or letter to us by mail at U.S. Department of Agriculture, Director, Office of Adjudication, 1400 Independence Avenue, S.W., Washington, D.C. 20250-9410, by fax (202) 690-7442 or email at program.intake@usda.gov. Individuals who are deaf, hard of hearing or have speech disabilities may contact USDA through the Federal Relay Service at (800) 877-8339; or (800) 845-6136 (Spanish). USDA is an equal opportunity provider and employer.